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MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, January 14, 2013 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill 

Keiona R. Miller (7:37 p.m.) 




Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk





Stephanie Sherwood, RMC, Deputy Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Frank Righetti (excused)





Frank “Skip” Stabile (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


PRESENTATION

North Plainfield Education Association Co-Presidents Madelaine Colas and Roger Graubard and Vice-President Jackie Slattery presented a Certificate of Appreciation to Mayor Michael Giordano Jr. 

OATH OF OFFICE


Mayor Michael Giordano Jr. administered the Oath of Office to Probationary Police Officer:

WILLIAM PARENTI JR. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Sheryl Meyer, 264 Watchung Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned why the Council would issue Ramon Chavez a taxi owner’s license knowing that he had been summonsed for violating the Borough’s commercial vehicle ordinance.  

Frank D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented that he had inquired about the job openings for Special Police Officers at the November 26, 2012 Council meeting.  Reporting on his use of the Open Public Records Act to learn that the Borough had listed the job openings as Parking Enforcement Officers, the speaker voiced his concerns about Borough residents not having equal opportunity to apply for the positions of Special Police Officers.     

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Exempt Employee salaries – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that the Council has been presented with two Resolutions calling for a two percent increase of exempt employees’ salaries.     
2.
Parking Restrictions – Draft Ordinance – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this draft ordinance is identical to the one presented to the Council in December.  After confirming that the Council was satisfied with the ordinance, the Administrator requested a first hearing be placed on the January 28 agenda.         

OLD BUSINESS:
1.
Taxi/Limo Ordinance – L.L.R.  Mr. La Ronde, explaining that Mr. Bernstein had provided a draft ordinance, sought feedback from the Council.  Mrs. Forbes requested clarification of the English proficiency requirement.  Mr. La Ronde recommended the subcommittee meet again to further clarify certain aspects of the ordinance and Council President Singleterry agreed.     
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mrs. Forbes, reporting on the Board of Education’s January 7, 2013 meeting, advised that Linda Bond-Nelson had once again been elected President.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
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